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Office Tel: 603-445-2453 

 
April 23rd, 2024 

 
Commissioners: Patrick Kiniry, Chair; Melissa Colburn; Katherine Kopij 
 
Attendees: Matt Yeatman, Fire; Robert McGuirk, Water; Alice Maurer, ZBA 
 
Meeting Called to Order at 7:02pm by Commissioner Kiniry  
 
Minutes of April 16th, 2024, accepted by Commissioner Colburn, seconded by 
Commissioner Kopij.  
 
FIRE:  
Chief submitted invoices totaling $1588.59. 
Chief reached out to Decamp regarding a dumpster to clean out the office and received 
estimates for a week. Pat will call tomorrow to have dumpster delivered for next week.  
Chief inquired about the status of a place for Brush 2 to be held. Pat will reach out 
tomorrow.  
Boat 1 will be serviced next week, hopefully only out of service for one day. 
 
WATER: 
Collected all late water bills this past weekend.  
We are flushing hydrants May 4th, the notice was sent to the papers.  
Pat will start working on CCR next Wednesday.  
Pat is working on the Trojan Service Agreement. 
Water samples will be taken next Thursday.  
 
MISC:  
Katherine dropped info off the to graphic designer for the Village flag.  
Chief informed the Board that we need a new State flag.  
Katherine and Becca discussed events for the Village. They are hoping to do movies during 
the summer, a home school group, afternoon activities, the tree lighting, Halloween 
celebration, and more.  
The Board discussed donations for Hennessey Pond.  
Chief discussed the possibility of a new dispatch system.  
The property on Center Street was cleaned up.  
Pat met with the Selectboard on Thursday to discuss speeders in the Village. There will be 
increased patrol and the radar sign will be moving to Church Street.  
A joint letter will be written by the Selectboard and the Commissioners to an owner on 
Maple Street regarding the removal of trees that are blocking the view of the road.  
A letter will also be written to NH DOT regarding the condition of Church Street.  
Sarah is going to draft a letter for the Library Lease.  
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The ZBA elected their Officers on Thursday, Dan Smith will remain Chair and Janet Kiniry 
will remain Secretary.  
We need to order chairs and ACs for the office.  
Pat and Becca will work on letters to the Trustee to request monies approved at the Annual 
meeting.  
Bad detectors at State Line caused multiple calls this week, there was a discussion 
regarding ordinances.  
Chief discussed fire permits and how he’s hoping to push online registration this year.  
Jason is unsure if he will continue to hold the Maintenance position, per Melissa.  
Roof on pumphouse needs to be replaced.  
On May 2nd the service alarms will be tested at the Fire Department.  
 
Motion to adjourn meeting by Commissioner Colburn, seconded by Commissioner Kopij.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:04pm.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      Respectfully Submitted,  
                                                                                                Rebecca L. Neily  

 
 
Patrick Kiniry, Chair 
 
 
 
Melissa Colburn 
 
 
 
Katherine Kopij 
 
 
Note: There are UNAPPROVED minutes. Any corrections will be found in the minutes of the next Commissioner’s 
Meeting.  

 

The North Walpole Village District prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sexual 
orientation, religion, age, disability, and martial or family status.  
The North Walpole Village District is an equal opportunity employer.  


